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KENSINGTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 
 
DATE: October 18, 2023 

TO: Board of Directors 

RE: Update on Local Hazard Mitigation Plan (LHMP) 

SUBMITTED BY: Mary A. Morris-Mayorga, General Manager 

 
 
Recommended Action 

Discuss and consider directing staff to hold a Town Hall meeting to collect community input as 
required by Contra Costa County for the Local Hazard Mitigation Plan (LHMP). 
 
Background 

In 2018, the District’s Local Hazard Mitigation Plan (LHMP) was adopted as part of Contra 
Costa County’s LHMP.  The County has embarked on the plan update and recently held a 
webinar to review the process and schedule, with expected completion in early 2024 as it is 
required for FEMA grant eligibility.  This will allow agencies to be eligible for hazard mitigation 
assistance grants including the Hazard Mitigation Assistance Program (HMGP) and Building 
Resilience Infrastructure in Communities (BRIC).   
 
A new component of BRIC is a two-phase process for communities that have a known problem 
but have not yet identified a solution since it may require design and analyses:  planning and 
design phase, and project implementation phase.  BRIC’s 2024 application process begins in 
summer 2024 with Notice of Intent to apply for a grant with the application due in the fall.  Cal 
OES emphasizes the importance of being comprehensive by including a “wish list” of known or 
potential projects for the next 5 years which does not obligate an agency to complete those 
projects. 
 
The County reviewed new FEMA requirements effective in the spring to engage the public to be 
part of the planning process allowing “An opportunity for the public to comment on the plan 
during the drafting stage AND prior to plan approval.”  To address this, I spoke with KPPCSD 
Interim General Manager David Aranda and Fire Chief Eric Saylors who agreed that a 
Kensington Town Hall meeting to collect input would assist us in efficiently facilitating this.  To 
that end, we would like to schedule this meeting in the near future with the intent that it not be 
structured as a Board meeting. 
 
Fiscal Impact 

There is no fiscal impact at this time. 

 
Attachments: KFPD Local Hazard Mitigation Plan (LHMP) 
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